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NEWS RELEASE 

NEW LONDON, CONNECTICUT – Preliminary design has been completed for the City of 
New London to improve the intersection of Williams Street at Broad Street by replacing 
signalized intersection with a modern roundabout. The project scope includes complete roadway 
reconstruction for the roundabout implementation, designated crosswalks and new sidewalks 
throughout all approaches, addition of crosswalk lighting, enhanced bus stops, and several 
drainage improvements. Benefits include reduced environmental impacts, decreased maintenance 
costs, increased pedestrian, bike, and vehicle safety, enhanced traffic operations, and improved 
aesthetics.  

It is the City's and the State's policy to keep persons informed and involved when such projects 
are undertaken.  It is important that the community share its concerns to assist in the project's 
development.  The City will conduct an informational meeting on November 10, 2022 at 7 PM at 
New London City Hall, 3rd Floor, 181 State Street, New London, CT. 

Based upon a conceptual assessment, the construction cost will be approximately $3,250,000 
including construction inspection services and contingencies. The State of Connecticut will 
reimburse 100% of construction costs through its LOTCIP (Local Transportation Capital 
Improvement Program) grant program. 

The meeting facility is ADA accessible.  Persons needing ADA accommodations, hearing and/or 
speech accommodations, or language assistance may request such services by contacting Brian 
Sear, Public Works Director for the City of New London, at (860) 447-5250 or 
BSear@newlondonct.org. Please make requests at least five (5) business days prior to the 
meeting. The City will make every effort to accommodate reasonable requests for ADA 
accommodations and/or language assistance. 

Anyone interested in obtaining further information or providing input may do so by contacting 
Director Sear. 
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